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SUBJECT: RESCIND COURT ORDER NO. 136531 AND REALLOCATE 2006 
TRANSPORTATION BOND PROGRAM FUNDS RELATED TO THE 
KIMBALL AVENUE AND ERNEST DEAN PARKWAY 
EXTENSIONS

*** CONSENT AGENDA ***

COMMISSIONERS COURT ACTION REQUESTED

It is requested that the Commissioners Court rescind Court Order No. 136531 and reallocate the 2006 
Transportation Bond Program (TBP) funds related to the Kimball Avenue and Ernest Dean Parkway 
extensions in accordance with the Excess Funds Policy.

BACKGROUND

On September 28, 2021, the Commissioners Court, through Court Order #136531, approved the 
City of Grapevine’s request for the reallocation of $2 million of 2006 TBP funds from the Bass Pro 
Drive widening to the Kimball Avenue and Ernest Dean Parkway extensions on property owned by 
the Dallas-Fort Worth International Airport (DFW Airport) known as the Mustang Tract.

As a result of recent coordination between Tarrant County, the City of Grapevine and DFW Airport, 
it has been determined that the City will not be advancing the Kimball Avenue and Ernest Dean 
Parkway extensions at this time.  Therefore, staff recommends that the Commissioners Court rescind 
Court Order #136531 and reallocate the $2 million in 2006 TBP funds to each Court member’s 
discretionary fund account in accordance with the attached Excess Funds Policy.

FISCAL IMPACT

There is no fiscal impact associated with this item.


